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May 13,2014 BPe #14-0226

The Honorable Eric Garcetti
Mayor, City of Los Angeles
City Hall, Room 303
Los Angeles, CA 90012

The Honorable City Council
City of Los Angeles
c/o City Clerk's Office

Dear Honorable Members:

RE: TRANS MITT AL OF THE GRANT AWARD ACCEPTANCE FOR THE FISCAL YEAR
2013-2014 POLICE GRANT FUNDS - POST-RELEASE SUPERVISED PERSONS
PROGRAM

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, May 13,2014, the Board
APPROVED the Department's report relative to the above matter.

This matter is being forwarded to you for approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF THE GRANT AWARD ACCEPTANCE FOR THE
FISCAL YEAR 2013-14 POLICE GRANT FUNDS - POST-RELEASE
SUPERVISED PERSONS PROGRAM

RECOMMENDED ACTIONS

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners (Board) REVIEW and APPROVE this report.

2. That the Board TRANSMIT the grant award for the 2013-14 Police Grant Funds - Post-
Release Supervised Persons Program (PSP Program), pursuant to Administrative Code
Section 14.6(a), to the Mayor, Office of the City Administrative Officer (CAO), Office of the
Chief Legislative Analyst, and to the City Clerk for Committee and City Council
consideration.

3. That the Board REQUEST the Mayor and City Council to:

A. AUTHORIZE the Chief of Police or designee to ACCEPT the award of the 2013-14 PSP
Program funds in the amount of $2,607,242.50 from the Board of State and Community
Corrections (BSCC) through the City of Gardena, for the period of July 1,2014 through
June 30, 2015;

B. AUTHORIZE the Chief of Police or designee to negotiate and execute the award
agreement and submit any necessary documents relative to the grant award, subject to
City Attorney approval as to form and legality;

C. AUTHORIZE the Controller to set up a grant receivable in the amount of $2,607,242.50
and establish an appropriation account, account number to be determined, within Fund
No. 339, Department No. 70, for the disbursements ofPSP Program grant funds;

D. AUTHORIZE the LAPD to submit grant reimbursement requests to the grantor and
deposit grant receipts in Fund No. 339, Department No. 70;

E. AUTHORIZE the LAPD to spend up to grant amount of $2,607,242.50 in accordance
with the grant award agreement;
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F. INSTRUCT the City Clerk to place on the Council agenda on July 1,2014, or the first
meeting day thereafter the following instruction:

AUTHORlZE the Controller to increase appropriations as needed from Fund
No. 339, Department No. 70, of the PSP Program appropriation account number to be
determined, to Fund No. 100, Department No. 70, account number and amount as
follows:

Account No. 001092 Overtime, Sworn $2,107,242.50

G. AUTHORlZE the LAPD to prepare Controller instructions for any teclmical adjustments,
subject to the approval of the CAO, and AUTHORlZE and INSTRUCT the Controller to
implement the instructions.

DISCUSSION

The Los Angeles County Police Chiefs Association (LACPCA) received $7.7 million in funds'
from the State of California BSCC to enable front-line intervention services for PSPs. Based on
a collective decision from the members of the LACPCA, each local law enforcement agency was
allocated funds based on the current PSP population in their city.

The City of Los Angeles has approximately 33 percent of the entire PSP population in
Los Angeles County. Currently, this population totals 4,313 PSPs. Based on these figures, the
LACPCA has allocated $2,607,242.50 to the Department. This is the second year of funding for
the Department. The LAPD has earmarked $500,000 for teclmology to streamline integration of
offender information with Smart Justice. The remaining balance ($2.1 million) will pay for
sworn overtime, which will be used for additional intervention services, specifically compliance
checks involving PSPs, as well as efforts to locate absconders.

If you have any questions, please contact Chief Information Officer Maggie Goodrich,
Commanding Officer, Information Teclmology Bureau, at (213) 486-0370.

G~
CHARLIE BECK
Chief of Police

BOARD OF
POLICE COMMISSIONERS
Approvecl~ /~ Dl-ay
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TO: Chief of Police

FROM: Commanding Officer, Information Technology Bureau

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF THE GRANT AWARD ACCEPTANCE FOR THE
2013-14 POLICE GRANT FUNDS - POST-RELEASE SUPERVISED
PERSONS PROGRAM

Attached for your approval and signature is an Intradepartmental Correspondence to the Board of
Police Commissioners, requesting approval to transmit the attached Grant Award for the 2013-14
Police Grant Funds - Post-Release Supervised Persons (PSP) Program, pursuant to
Administrative Code Section 14.6(a), to the Mayor, Office of the City Administrative Officer,
Office of the Chief Legislative Analyst and to the City Clerk for Committee and City Council
consideration. The Los Angeles Police Department is requesting authorization to accept the
$2,607,242.50 of grant funding for the period ofJuly 1,2014 through June 30, 2015.

Grant funds will pay for sworn overtime, which will be used for additional intervention services,
specifically compliance checks involving PSPs as well as efforts to locate absconders. Itwill
also fund techno logy to streamline integration of offender information with Smart Justice.

Ifyou have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Senior Management Analyst
Stella Larracas, Officer in Charge, Grants Section, at (213) 486-0380.

MAGGIE GOODRICH, Chief Information Officer
Commanding Officer
Information Technology Bureau

Attachments


